
Knights Corner
February 2, 2025

St. Charles Council #2084

One of the initiatives the Knights of Columbus have been spearheading across the country
is Cor.  Cor is the Latin word for heart and its goal is to help us focus on part of the Heart
of our order.  We talk a lot about one of our central virtues, charity, but not quite as much
about fraternity.  Cor seeks to build that fraternity for men of the parish while focusing on
faith and prayer and we are happy to announce we are starting up a Cor meeting here at
St. Charles.

Cor is open to all men of the parish, not just Knights, and can be informal.  The goals are
fraternity (friendship and fun), and prayer.  While the fun aspect of what we do will vary
based on the season and what folks want to do, for the faith component we will be
starting with the Rosary in a Year podcast Father mentioned in his homily last week.

Our first meeting will be February 22nd, at 11am in either McKinney hall or the
conference room where we will play cards.  Please reach out to Robert Pratt at
md2084@mikofc.org with any questions.  Other parishes have been doing Cor for over a
year now and the response has been overwhelmingly positive.  We’re excited to be
starting it here and look forward to seeing you.

Also, This past week we laid our Brother Knight Frank Rademacher to rest.  Frank was a
strong and beloved supporter of the Knights wherever he went, and very active in both
our council and 4th degree assembly right up until he was called home to be with our
Lord.  He will be greatly missed.
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